

Watford Borough Council

Town Hall • Watford • Hertfordshire • WD17 3EX
Tel 01923 226400 Fax 01923 278100
DX 51529 Watford 2

Enquiries to:

Phone no:

Our reference:

Your reference:

Date: 4 February 2014

Dear Farm Terrace allotment holder

Advanced notice: Hertfordshire County Council survey of Farm Terrace

In the letter I sent to you before Christmas, I explained that we have been approached by Hertfordshire County Council to consider the use of a part of the Farm Terrace allotment site as a potential location for a 2 Form Entry (2FE) primary school. This would be the in the area not reserved for Watford Hospital.

We have now been asked by the County Council to facilitate a visit to Farm Terrace allotments so that they can undertake an assessment of the site. This will help them determine its suitability as a potential school location.

I wanted to inform you in advance of this visit so that you are aware who the visitors might be should you see them. They will all have Hertfordshire County Council identity badges and will be accompanied on site by a Watford Borough Council officer.

We have also advised County that people must keep to designated paths and not enter tenanted plots.

We are expecting the visit to be the week commencing 16 February 2015. It will, we understand, only take a couple of hours at most.

Any alternative use of the allotment land is, as you are aware, dependent on the outcome of the council's current application to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government seeking his consent for change of use.

If I can answer any questions you might have, please contact me.

Yours sincerely



Partnerships and Performance

